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Call to order:
The Allegheny Mountain Swimming House of Delegates (HOD) was called to order at 7:55 p.m. by Mike Bowman, General Chair.

Secretary:

Bob DeBiase reported the January 21, 2004 minutes were distributed.  John Schaefer moved and Dan Smith seconded a motion to approve the January 21, 2004 minutes.  Motion carried.

Treasurer:

Steve Lewandowski presented the January and February 2004 financial reports.  Dan Smith moved and Jerry Schaefer seconded a motion to approve the January and February 2004 financial reports.  Motion carried.

Age Group:

Pete Barry presented and discussed the final 2004 Long Course Schedule. 
The July 10-11, 2004 AMS Developmental Championships will be held at the Highland Park Pool and will be hosted by PHD.  Dan Smith moved and John Schaefer seconded a motion to approve the 2004 Long Course Schedule.  Motion carried.
Pete Barry also discussed and presented the proposed 2004-2005 Short Course Schedule

through January 8-9, 2004.  Pete also discussed the ongoing conflict in dates between the PIAA Championships and the AMS Age Group Championships.
Senior Chair:

John Lynch discussed the eligibility requirements for the AMS Scholastic All-American Status.  A swimmer is supposed to compete in at least one of the following:


AMS Age Group Championships


Eastern Zone Spring Championships


Speedo Champions Series (Spring Sectionals)


National Championships


National Junior Team Meet, World Championships etc.

This past season, AMS Age Group Championships was held on the same weekend as the PIAA High School Swimming Championships.  John said that there have been years in the past in which AMS has accepted participation in the PIAA meet as substitute for the AMS Age Group Championships when they are scheduled on the same weekend.  John said that while he didn’t have a problem with this if a swimmer did not qualify for Zones, Sectionals, Nationals etc.  Then the scheduling conflict made it hard or impossible for them to compete in the only meet (AMS Age Group Championships) in which they could fulfill the participation requirement for AMS Scholastic All-American.  John asked for consideration as to whether AMS should allow that substitute for swimmers who do qualify for Zones, Sectionals, and Nationals etc. and chose not to participate.  John’s thinking is that those swimmers would not be eligible because they didn’t even try to fulfill the participation requirement.  After considerable discussion, a decision by the HOD was postponed until the May HOD meeting.
John said that funding amounts for sectionals will be reported at the May HOD meeting and that notices would be sent to all the clubs.

Registration:

Jerry Schaefer discussed some new possible registration classes.  One class would be a 3 day registration for an open water meet.  Another may be a flexible seasonal membership for a 150 day period for a Long Course Season.

AMS Election:

Jerry Schaefer, as Chair of the nominating Committee, reported the following slate of candidates:

Administrative Chair


Mike Ginsberg

Treasurer



no nominations

Senior Chair



John Lynch

Safety




Laura Hartman

Technical Planning


Mike Globig

Registration



Jerry Schaefer


Review Committee:



Adults:

Robin Zacherl





Jerry Schaefer





Stan Stefanski





Jan Shuba



Athlete:
Courtney Callahan





James Schaefer

The election will be held at the May 19, 2004 HOD meeting.  Attachment 23 is posted on the web site which listed the official club designated delegate. (Voting privilege) 

Jerry reminded the HOD that delegates to the HOD also must be a registered USS member.

Technical Planning:

Mike Globig reported that meet-event files will be posted on the web site under Business Pages – Technical Planning.  Revised files will have “RI” appended to the end.  The meet database will be emailed to the host team when the meet invitation is received.  Mike also said that Team Manager would be upgraded at the end of the Long Course Season.  The upgrade will cost $76.00.
All Stars:

Diane Conner discussed the up coming Zone trip and that 92 applicants had registered before Age Group Championships.  Diane also discussed plans for the AMS All Star banquet on April 25, 2004.

Old Business:
None.
New Business:

Dan Smith presented a proposal and motion for MLAC to host an AMS Sanctioned Time Trial on March 20, 2004 from 4:00pm-6:00pm at Mt. Lebanon High School Pool. After discussion regarding sanctioning requirements, the general consensus was that the sanctioning requirements could be met even with the limited time frames. Deb Stunkard seconded the motion. Motion carried with the stipulation that the sanctioning requirements be met before the meet. 

Adjournment:

John Schaefer moved and Jan Brennan seconded a motion to adjourn. Motion carried and the meeting ended at 9:10pm. The next AMS HOD meeting will be held May 19, 2004 at 7:45pm in room G24 of the Cathedral of Learning. 
